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MEMORANDUM
TO: SCDOT Senior Staff
FROM: Leland D. Colvin, P.E., Deputy Secretary for Engineeri
DATE: January 31, 2018
RE: Director of Construction

| am pleased to announce that Mr. Claude Ipock has been selected as the Director of
Construction. His appointment will be effective February 2, 2018.

Mr. Ipock has over nineteen years of construction management and engineering experience,
which includes over twelve years with the South Carolina Department of Transportation, six
years in the heavy construction industry and one year with the North Carolina Department of
Transportation. Mr. Ipock currently serves as the SCDOT’s State Construction Engineer and
also as the construction liaison between the Office of Construction and Preconstruction’s Design
Build Office.

He received his Bachelors’ Degree in Civil Engineering from North Carolina State University and
is a Registered Professional Engineer in the states of South Carolina (active) and North
Carolina (inactive).

Please join me in congratulating him on this appointment and provide your support as he takes
on this new assignment.
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